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Bill Type and Number:  Ordinance 2010-67
Sponsor:  Council President at the Request of the Mayor

Date of Introduction:  January 26, 2010
Committee(s) of Reference:  TEU
Date of Analysis:  January 28, 2010
Type of Action:  Ordinance Code Amendment
Bill Summary:  This bill amends Section 342.110, Ordinance Code, to create a new Low Voltage Contractor category for a contractor whose practice and scope of work are limited to the installation, repair, fabrication, erection, alteration, addition to or design of electrical wiring, fixtures, appliances, thermostats, apparatus, raceways, conduit and fiber optics (transmission of light over stranded glass) or any part thereof not to exceed 77 volts, when those items are for the purpose of transmitting data, proprietary video (satellite systems which are not part of a community antenna television or radio distribution system) central vacuum, electric locks, data distribution, networks, home theater systems, surround sound systems, public address systems or telephone systems.  It shall be unlawful to engage in the business of Low Voltage Contractor without an appropriate certificate after December 31, 2010.  The Construction Trades Qualifying Board is allowed to certify persons in this classification, adopt rules, and issue temporary certificates.
Background Information:  The Florida Building Commission has issued an Declaratory Statement holding that the Florida Building Code requires a permit for certain work related to low-voltage electrical systems.  The Construction Trades Qualifying Board and the Building Inspection Division have determined that creation of a new contractor category is an appropriate action to facilitate that decision.
Policy Impact Area:  Construction Trades Regulations
Fiscal Impact:  Undetermined; information on file states that there will be no material financial impact to the City under the amendment
Analyst:  Campbell







[image: image2.wmf]_975916892.unknown

